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Wellington fields Allotments Newsletter - Spring Edition.

Don't forget, if you wish to contribute to future issues, please contact a member of the committee.


Quiz Night. 
We are holding another fund-raising quiz on Sunday 12th May. It will be held in the Bank House at 7.30pm, for teams of up to 6 and entry will be £2.00 per person. We will have another raffle and so any prizes will be gratefully received. All profits will go towards the construction of the new compost storage area. The Bank House have offered to put on roast beef or pork baps, or brie and cranberry sandwiches, all served with roast potatoes or chips. These will cost £4.95 and should be ordered when you get to the pub. It would help if you could let Jane Garner know if you're coming so that we can have a rough idea of numbers.

Gate

The gate has been found open on a few occasions recently, so if you are the last person to leave the site would you make sure that the padlock is closed and the numbers are scrambled.

Plots

We are in a good position with no Plot Vacancies and a small waiting list of 2 people.
Horticultural Guide

Karen has a copy of the LBS Horticultural Trade Buyers Guide.  It covers everything you could possibly want for the allotment at trade prices, so if there are any gardening accessories/gadgets you want please see Karen.

Compost Heap.

Hopefully, the new storage area will be finished soon and Plot Holders will be able to help themselves to our own compost to fill up any raised beds they have.

Woodchip.

We seem to be having more and more loads of woodchip and for the moment the Wood chip pile has gone, but hopefully, by the time you read this there will have been another load of Woodchip delivered. It is FREE for any Plot-Holder to use on the site.
Manure.

We seem to be getting a regular supply of manure again at the moment, but please don’t be greedy with it. Take a few bags at a time and use them – DON’T hoard them! Please remember to return all the empty manure bags that you use, because the Horse Man needs them to bring us more in. Without them being returned we won’t get any more as they cost him a lot of money to keep replacing.
Committee Vacancy.

After our last appeal for Committee Members we now welcome 2 New Members. Suzanne O’Farrell and Nick Brookes!
Rubbish, Plastic and Recycling.

Please don’t forget, to remove all the bits of Netting and, or Plastic String, from any vegetation that you put into the big Compost Bins. This WON’T Rot. Can we suggest that you erect your Runner Bean Canes with Soft String, Jute, or some other natural string as this will rot!  
The Rat Man says that NO waste VEGETABLES should be added to the heap because it encourages RATS!

Woody material should not be put into the compost bins either as it won’t rot, but should be put in the big metal Tractor Bucket please.

On the subject of Plastic, please take any bits, you see around the site, home with you – even if they aren’t your own! The Horses in the next fields may not say thank you, but it will be much appreciated!

The plastic compost bins and flowerpots at the bottom of the site seem to be breeding, so please help yourself if you can use any of them. Otherwise we will dispose of them to tidy things up a little.

FaceBook Page.

Don’t forget we have our own FaceBook page that we would like to see more people using! You can post anything you want within reason about the Allotments.

www.facebook.com/WellingtonFieldsHixon
Tip Of The Month!

Don’t put off doing any jobs on your Allotment now, because everything is starting to grow and if you neglect it, even for a few days, things will quickly get away from you and you may get over taken by weeds!
The following was the last Gardening Tips Article written by Mrs Hartley shortly before she went into a nursing home.
Gardening Tips Week Ending 9th April 2015.
Hello Folks

At last Spring is really here, or at least the garden thinks so anyway. The bulbs and the Birds certainly think so as flowers are appearing and the birds have been busy this last week. Early flowering Daffodils are going over already and some people still think they should tie the leaves of Daffodils together as soon as they have finished flowering because it looks tidier, but all the food in those leaves will be wasted if it can’t get back into the bulbs to feed them properly. They need a few weeks growing time to build the bulb up for next year anyway before the leaves die! Following on from them the Irises and Tulips will flower and then the Dutch Irises and after that everything else will get going in a haze of colour - hopefully!

Onions should be in and growing by now and so should Potatoes. It is a nice idea to put spare soil from spent potting Compost, or homemade garden compost, in between your rows of Potatoes. This will make “Earthing,” them up easier and will also feed and improve the soil at the same time. Do not use manure for this trick though! “Earthing up,” your Potatoes will also help to protect the young growth as we could still have a late frost.

Quick maturing Radishes, Lettuces and Spring Onions can be sown between some rows of slower growing vegetables as a “Catch crop.” Rows of slow maturing Brassicas are good for this space saving tip. 

Alan has his Allotments all ready for planting with Parsnip seed in the ground and Parsley seed in pots. His Garlic is also growing nicely. The main herbs I use for cooking are Garlic and Parsley from his Allotment, Mint grown in pots on the yard at home and Oregano grown in the Greenhouse.

Runner Bean seeds can be sown straight into the ground now, but I like to start them off in pots to get them going well - before the Slugs can get to them when they are planted out in early May. Bean seeds should be put in on their side with the eyes down and the same goes for seeds of Marrows, Courgettes, Cucumbers and Melons, or else they can rot. If you have a Greenhouse, or Cold Frame, Melons are easier to grow than you might think. You can train them up inside a Greenhouse, or Conservatory so that the Melons hang in nets, but in a Cold Frame, strings, or wires can be strung across the frame under the lid for support.

For best cropping, Melons will need hand Pollinating unlike most Cucumbers, however, it is quite easy to do. Female flowers have a tiny Embryo fruit at the back of the Flower, whereas Males do not. To pollinate them simply snip off the male flower and carefully put it into the Female Flower so that the pollen from the Stamens goes onto the centre of the Female Flower which is called the Stigma. Developing Melons need lots of Sunshine and water to make them grow and as they start to develop, a weak Tomato feed should be given.

Alan has trained an Apricot tree as an Espalier on our south-facing wall under the Kitchen window and it is now quite a large plant. It has been absolutely covered with pretty, pale pink flowers and as it flowered very early in the season we are hoping that the Bees got round and did their business pollinating them. There is another one on an east-facing wall where the flowers always open a week, or two later. Flowering just that little bit later usually means that there are more Bees about when this one flowers and we get more fruit off it, even though it is much smaller.
If you would like to contribute to future publications, or have any comments regarding the format, please contact one of the Committee Members listed below. HAPPY GROWING!



Please Visit Our Website @ www.wellingtonfieldsallotments.org/ and our

FaceBook Page www.facebook.com/WellingtonFieldsHixon
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Current Committee Members





Chairperson - Simon Ellin. 


Treasurer - Karen Appleton.


Secretary - Jane Garner.





Committee Members: -


Barry Williams; 


Mark Connell; 


Chris Hilton; 


Alan Hartley; 


Rose Jones;


Nick Brookes;


Suzanne O’Farrell.








Don’t Forget








If you fancy taking on another Plot to grow a few more vegetables please see Jane Garner. There is only a short waiting list.





Contact Details For Jane Garner, Secretary - � HYPERLINK "mailto:fjanegarner@hotmail.com" ��fjanegarner@hotmail.com�











